
 

   

 



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  29th  AUGUST  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
******************************** 

Kate & Patrick Moran, Bracklaghboy 

John & Janie Fitzmaurice, Derrynacong 

Fred & Maura Herr, Knox St., Mick & Ita McDonnell, Carrowkeel 

Patrick & May Burke, Redford, & decd. of the Cribbin, Prendergast & Burke families 

Peter Meenan, Aisling Drive 

Robert Hunt, Cloonfad 

Michael & Augustine Greally, Drimbane 

Oliver Levins, Clare St. 

James & Ann Fitzmaurice & decd. Spaddagh 

Martin & Margaret Finnegan & decd. Bohogue 

******************* 

Sunday 10.00am. Month’s Mind: Elizabeth Jordan, Annagh  

 

 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm continue to be broadcast 

on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis The 10 o’clock Mass is being broadcast on Mid West 

Radio on Sunday 29th August. 
 

ST.  VINCENT  DE  PAUL - Ballyhaunis Conference: Help is available with Back to 

School and College expenses. Contact 086-2640969 or write to SVP at the Friary House. 
 

Copies of the Irish Catholic newspaper are available at the back of the church. Cost €2.50 

please place the money in the coinbox of the nearby candelabra. 
 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  30th AUGUST  -  5th  SEPTEMBER  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

30th Aug. - 5th Sept. READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Anne Carney, Fionnuala Nolan 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Frances Mulhern, Margaret Tarpey 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Marie Brennan, Margaret Byrne 

Friday Christina Concannon Willie Broderick, Kay Curley 

Saturday 7.30pm. James Reidy Laura Brogan, Clare Higgins 

Sunday 10.00am. Maura Murphy Miriam Judge, Aileen Burke 

Sunday 12.00 Pat Higgins Mary T. Griffin, Eileen Donnellan 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Nuala Kenny, Abbeyquarter 

Mary Waldron, Aisling Drive & formerly Holywell 

Margaret Mulligan, London & formerly Barrack St. 

Walter Grey, London, husband of Alacoque Lyons, Clare St. 

Mary Hughes, Sallins, Co. Kildare, sister of Joe Burke, Tullaghaune 

Suzanne Ginty, Kiltimagh, sister-in-law of Liam Dooley, Beech Lawn 

Offertory  

Collection 

22nd August 

2021   

€970 

PUBLIC  HEALTH  GUIDELINES  FOR  ATTENDING 

MASS:   We ask that Mass-goers continue to observe the guide-

lines regarding physical distancing and hand sanitising in church.  

Please co-operate with the ushers and avoid confrontation. 

You are obliged to wear some form of face covering while in 

church - even if you have received the vaccine. 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and 

sacristy) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, 

we want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of 

Covid-19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that 

you might be endangering your health by entering a church 

building, then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish 

radio 105.2FM or on the parish webcam: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are return-

ing their weekly contributions either by envelope or by direct 

debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily Masses or 

otherwise can be dropped in the letter box of the Parochial 

House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the account details 

are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   

IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION & FIRST HOLY 

COMMUNION:  The Covid 19 pandemic and the restrictions 

that had to be implemented in order to prevent the further spread 

of the virus has had a major impact on the celebration of the Sac-

raments of Confirmation & First Holy Communion. It was ini-

tially hoped that we might have been able to celebrate these two 

sacraments last May and June. However, in order to conform 

with government and NPHET guidelines this wasn’t possible. 

What we are now hoping to do is to have two sessions of Confir-

mation in our parish church on Friday, September 10th; 

11.00am. the pupils from the present 6th Class who are eligible 

will receive the sacrament of Confirmation. 

12.00pm: Last year’s sixth class who have commenced first year 

in BCS, who are eligible, will receive the Sacrament of  

Confirmation.  

Fr Stephen has been delegated to administer the sacrament by 

Archbishop Neary. It will be the Rite of Confirmation only. It 

will not be celebrated in the context of Mass as is normally the 

case. Each candidate will be allowed to have their parents/

guardians and a sponsor to be present in the church.  

The ceremony will be streamed on the parish webcam. 

Candidates are expected to wear school uniform. 
 

The Sacrament of First Holy Communion will be celebrated on 

Saturday, September 18th at 11.00am. in our parish church.  

Each child will be allowed three guests in the church.  
 

BALLYHAUNIS  CEMETERY  COMMITTEE would like to 

thank everyone for the 2021 contributions received so far & re-

mind you that contributions can be handed in to St Patrick’s 

Church or the Parochial House or to any committee member  
 

LAKE  O’FLYNN: The official opening of the Lake O’Flynn 
harbour and amenity facility will take place on Friday 3rd Sep-
tember at 3.00pm.  All are welcome. 
 
 

A SYNODAL PATHWAY FOR THE 
CHURCH IN IRELAND (contd.) 
For a synodal Church: Communion, participation 

and mission. 

Context: Challenges and Hopes for the  

Synodal Pathway  

Listening to what the Holy Spirit is saying to 

the Church in an Ireland faced with rapid 

transformation 

Secularisation of Society:  A synodal pathway leading to a Na-

tional Synod is inviting us to journey together in discernment of 

what the Holy Spirit is saying to the Church in Ireland at this 

time. We are acutely aware of the huge challenges to the faith 

over the past fifty years from the rapid transformation and secu-

larisation of society in Ireland bringing with it a major decline in 

practice of the faith and in the number of vocations to the priest-

hood and the religious life. 

Shocking Revelations:  Like so many others we are appalled by 

the findings in published Reports into institutional and clerical 

abuse; the recent shocking revelations about Mother and Baby 

homes in Ireland – north and south – have further reminded us of 

the deep trauma felt by so many in the Body of Christ and the 

need for inner healing and hope. 

The need to promote peace-making and a culture of wel-

come.  One hundred years on from the partition of Ireland we 

also recognise the need for ongoing peace-making, the building 

of trust and reconciliation, and for a culture of welcome and inte-

gration for migrants and the many newcomers who have arrived 

to live on this island. 

Listening to the Cry for Transparency: We hear a cry for trans-

parency, greater participation and accountability in the Church. 

Discovering the Family as “Domestic Church”: We see the tre-

mendous potential for the support and renewal of faith within the 

family. The restrictions imposed by the Covid-19 pandemic 

prompted a new discovery of the family as the “domestic 

Church”. 

Connecting with Young People: We are alert to the need to con-

nect with the energy and gifts of our young people, forming and 

enabling them to be missionaries to each other and inviting them 

to spread the Good News not only in Ireland but around the 

world that Christ is Alive! 

Honouring the Contribution of Women: While many women are 

very engaged in Church life in Ireland, we acknowledge the criti-

cal need to honour the contribution of women, to hear their deep 

concerns, to formally recognise their roles and articulate new 

models of co-responsibility and leadership involving all lay peo-

ple – women and men. We are also aware that many people have 

left Church behind and in some cases feel ignored, excluded or 

forgotten – we need to hear their voices also. 

*********************************** 

TFI  LOCAL  LINK  MAYO services are currently operating at 

75% capacity due to Covid regulations.  Pre booking is 

recommended. Contact 094 900 5150 or visit https://

locallinkmayo.ie/time-table/ for more information about services in 

the area. 
 

INTERACTIVE  TALK  ON  AUTISM (Online):  Knock Coun-

selling Service is hosting an online Interactive Talk on Autism by 

Max Marnau, an autistic Psychotherapist, on Thursday th September 

from 7.00 - 9.00pm.  For further details and to register, please call 

Peter Devers, Knock Counselling Centre at (094) 93 75032. 

https://locallinkmayo.ie/time-table/
https://locallinkmayo.ie/time-table/

